DRAFT -- The Township annual meeting started at 1:00pm CDT with Mr. Behrens calling the meeting to Order. There where 20 Residents in attendance.
Mr. Tweite asked if all the people in attendance of the meeting please remember Mr. Dale Brooks and his family in their thoughts and prayers. He had passed away and was a past member of the Kalmar board for over 30 years.

Clerk Report - Mr. Behrens asked whether he should read meeting minutes from the 2007 annual meeting or people could review them in the handout. Motion made by Mr. Rossman to accept the meeting minutes as passed out and no verbal reading necessary. Motion seconded by Mr. Elam, motion carried unanimously.

Treasure's Report –  Mr. David Lund gave the treasures report, there was $83,735.28  in Checking , There are three CD’s currently running, the first  CD (#56125) is worth $118,028.99, the second CD (#58092) is worth $50,437.67 and the third CD (#58193) is worth $50,000.00.  Motion made by Mr. Wharton to accept the treasures report. Motion seconded by Ms. McKenzie.  Vote was 18-1 and motion carried.
Moderator Selection – Mr. Behrens called for nominations for a moderator. Mr. Tweite nominated Mr. Glen Larson with Mr. Elam seconding the motion.  Mr. Elam made the motion to close the nominations, seconded was Mr. John Meyer. Vote Occurred. Mr. Glenn Larson was elected moderator.
Mr. Larson took over running the annual meeting.

Gopher Bounty – The current bounty is set at $2.00 for pocket and $.50 for striped gophers. Motion was made by Mr. Wharton to raise the bounty to $2.25 for pocket and $.50 for striped and seconded by Mr. McKenzie. When discussion occurred there was a motion by Mr. Meyer to amend the original motion to raise the pocket bounty to $2.50 and maintain the striped bounty at $.50. This motion was seconded by Mr. Tweite.  The motion to amend carried unanimously. The original amended motion carried unanimously.
Web Site – Mr. Rossman made the motion that the Kalmar web site (www.kalmar.govoffice.com) should be made the official web site for the township for posting. This web site besides the Official newspaper and the Posting board at the town hall should meet all requirements. Mr. Wharton seconded, motion carried.
Weed Report – Mr. Tom Tweite gave the report on weed control, there where no formal complaints and no letters where sent out. No action needed.
Official Newspaper – Motion by Mr. Meyer to make the Rochester Post Bulletin as the official newspaper and keep the Byron Review as a courtesy. Ms. McKenzie seconded the motion, additional discussion centered on how the Byron review was utilized. It was stated that posting things in the Byron Review was done as an additional courtesy, but since they are only a weekly paper getting things into the paper was sometime difficult due to the Wednesday cutoff. Motion carried unanimously.
Mount Hope Cemetery – Mr. Behrens read correspondence from the Mount Hope association asking for Kalmar continued support. Motion made by Mr. Meyer to contribute $500.00 to the cemetery association and second by Mr. Lund.  Mr. Behrens gave an update on the parking situation at the cemetery and all the things that where done in response to the concerns raised at the last annual meeting. The situation would be reviewed with the cemetery board and the county in the May meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
Tree Removal – Mr. Tom Tweite gave the report on tree maintenance, a trimming and a clearing list was created after a drive thru on the roads. Mr. Jim Wharton was going to handle the small trimmings and Mr. Michael Logan would be hired to do all the boom truck work. No Action Required.
General Fund – The recommendation of the township board to raise the levy for the general fund to $25,000. Motion by Mr. Rossman to accept the recommendation, second by Mr. Elam, Motion carried unanimously. There was discussion about the Landfill contract with Kalmar Township since not too many of the original members of the negations are around any more, a motion was made by Mr. Meyer to ask the county attend a monthly township meeting and review the contract with all the current members of the board, second by Mr. Tweite. Motion carried. The clerk will invite them to the April meeting.
Fire Department – Mr. Behrens stated that the fire department was asking $43,201.23 and that included the amount for the new fire truck. A motion was made by Mr. Till to accept this value and to invite the Fire Chief to the annual meeting, second by Mr. Wharton. Discussion centered on how the valuation was done and how it differed from the previous year. Motion carried unanimously. 
First Responders – Mr. Behrens stated that the first responders were asking $4,164.00 which was a little more than the previous year ($3,350.15).  A motion was made by Mr. Wharton to accept this value and to invite a representative to the annual meeting, second by Mr. Bier. Discussion centered on how many runs that they had to answer to in Kalmar Township versus the previous year. Motion carried unanimously.
Chloride – Mr. Tweite stated that the cost of chloride was basically holding the same and it was going hand in hand with the amount of gravel used. Discussion was on type of chloride and also cost. Mr. Larson stated that he was very pleased with how the township had been applying it in conjunction with the new road rock. Mr. Hanson stated that Kalmar was only one of two townships still providing this service to its residents. Motion was made by Mr. Meyer to continue the Kalmar program at the Supervisors discretion, second by Mr. Till. Motion carried unanimously.

Black Topping – Mr. Tweite stated that the existing usage of asphalt in the township has proved beneficial for the roads and for the safety of the people using the intersections with asphalt aprons. There where three aprons going to be worked on this year and that Rochester Sand and Gravel had stated that the prices would not change from the quote the previous year. This work was put on hold since the heavy rains in August had occurred. Mr. Wharton was storing the culverts till needed.  No action required.

Road and Bridge – Mr. Tweite stated that 5 miles of road would be done this year and that the board was working on a set cycle for work on infrastructure. There was a recommendation of the township board to raise the levy for road and bridge to $125,000 for 2008. Motion by Mr. Rossman to accept the recommendation, second by Mr. Bier, Motion carried unanimously. 
Signage – Supervisor Tweite commented on the sign replacement program. The sign replacement was necessary due to damaged or aged signs that did not meet the reflectivity standards set. Guns, paintballs and gang graffiti is the leady cause in signs needing to be replaced.  No action required.
TCPA – Mr. Behrens gave the TCPA status. TCPA has been running very smoothly the last year; it had to raise its rates, but was holding them to the level the county charged in 2004.  There has been a general slow down in revenue do to the decrease in use of services resulting from the general slow down in building. No action required.
Recycling Day/ Recycling Center – Mr. Hanson gave the Recycling update. General reception to the movement of the recycling bins to the City Of Byron has been very good. Usage has been very high with only a couple instances of illegal dumping noted. Kalmar pays $235.00 a month with a tentatively agreement to limit it at $500 and the City contributing the additional cost.  The major issue was the continued rising cost of the yearly recycling program and that last year it had reached almost $30,000.00 dollars.  There was also concern on liability of workers and people congesting the roadway during the recycling days.The board had a lot of discussion and decided on the following options to be presented at the annual meeting. 

Option 1: To continue the program as is, but go to once a year versus twice a year.

Option 2: To use a voucher system and have the residents take their stuff to the recycling center any time in the year. The voucher would be good for a specific amount of money and only usable once.

Option 3: To continue the program as is with twice a year pickup.
Motion was made by Mr. Rossman to have the Supervisors initiate a voucher system (option 2) and to set the voucher value at $50.00 for once a year. Second was made by Mr. Elam and Motion carried unanimously.

Motion was made by Mr. Behrens to have the Supervisors continue offering the recycling bins in Byron and review their cost and use next year. Second was made by Mr. Bier and motion carried unanimously.
Town Hall update – Mr. Tweite recapped the status of discussions with the landowner to the west of the existing town hall about the availability of additional land for building. The landowner was favorable. The Landowner to the north was not interested in sharing his well. Mr. Kruger (the TCPA building inspector) had reviewed the building and made a list of all the things that would be needed. The recommendation of the board was to leave it as is and not pursue and additions or updates at this time. 
Set Next Annual Meeting – Next meeting will be at 1:00 on 3/10/2009 and General elections to be held at 3:00 pm till 8 pm.  Motion by Mr. Hanson and seconded by Mr. Wharton. Motion carried unanimously.

Other new business – Mr. Behrens went over a discussion with the fire department about whether the township citizens where interested in utilizing signs with the fire numbers on them. There was a general discussion with the decision being that Kalmar was not interested.  

No other new business.

Adjournment – Mr. Bier made motion to Adjourn,  the Motion received a second by Mr. Till.  Motion carried unanimously.
2:35pm CDT

Respectively submitted by Terry Behrens

